
OCALA BOAT CLUB 

BOARD OF DIRECTOR'S MEETING 

JULY 12th 2021 

 

 

  I. Call To Order: 

   Meeting called to order by acting Commodore Molly Lemon at 

   6:35 p.m. 

   

  II. O.B.C. Board Of  Officer's In Attendance: 

   Secretary Florence M. Hoffman, Purser Molly Lemon, and  

   Cruise Master Louise Jensen. 

   

  III. B.O.D. Director's In Attendance: 

   Joy Ennis, Joann Holmes and Gary Shartzer. 
   

  IV. Secretary's Report: 

   Motion made by Louise Jensen to accept the Secretary's Report 

   as submitted via e-mail  by Flo Hoffman. Seconded by Joy  

   Ennis.  Motion carried.  

 

  V. Purser's Report: 

   Molly Lemon gave an in depth report for June. Molly pointed  

   out a  minor bank error of $300.00. This will be corrected and  

   she will send out a corrected report. 

    

   She also stated that the O.B.C. Add has been placed in the Elk's  

   News Letter. 

 

   There is a problem  with the Lawn Service.  Molly stated it must 

   be cut on Thursday's.  She has discussed this with our current  

   service. Much discussion followed. It was decided that if things 

   did not change we would hire Richard Charron. 

  

   A motion was made by Joy Ennis to hire Richard Charron to take 

            care of the lawn as of August 01, if  the current service is not 
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  satisfactory by then. 

 

  Christmas Party: 

  It was suggested that we hire Daniel Tillis to cater our Christmas Party.

  

  Discussion followed. The price for the event would be $325.00.  Molly 

  stated we would only owe him $325.00 as he already has our $75.00  

  deposit. 

 

  Kountry Kitchen: 

  Molly stated she has the bill from the Country Kitchen. It was $160.50 

  for the ribs and chicken. Members stated that the food was good.  

  Molly suggested we use them again next year for our 4th of July Party. 

 

  Phone Change: 

  Molly stated we will no longer be paying Century Link.  We will now  

  be paying A.T.& T. The Phone Number is the same 352-236-3227.   

  The price is about the same and Molly will be able to keep the phone 

  with her. 

 

  Blinds: 

  A huge thank you to Louise Jensen who took it upon herself to clean 

  all the blinds. A job well done.  Molly has made the suggestion that we 

  order Valances.  This would certainly improve the appearance of the  

  windows. Molly will look into the cost of the Valances. 

 

  Road Repair: 

  Molly is looking into having the pot holes repaired. She is currently 

  getting prices. 

 

  Rentals: 

  Rentals are doing well.  A private organization is interested in holding 

  Seminar's here at the club.  This would be on a regular basis. 

 

  Motion to ajourn the meeting by Flo Hoffman. Seconded by Louise  

  Jensen.  Motion carried. 

 



  Respectfully submitted by Florence M. Hoffman 

 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

    
    


